South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

South Bondi/Watson/Tamarama Precinct meeting
Wednesday 13 February 2008
Minutes
 
Precinct Meeting fliers- 11 residents out of 12 at the meeting received fliers. 
 
Traffic issues
Residents have asked if traffic speed can be slowed down in Wellington Street as there have been several near misses. (Councillor David Ridyard to follow up).
 
Motion 1
Concerns and dissatisfaction about the responses to letters sent by residents to Waverley Council regarding to traffic flow and control in Wellington Street.  No responses received. We invite Waverley Council to explain the process in regards to responses to letter from resident. (All in favour, none against. Seconder Mr John Cohen.)
 
Backpackers Sleeping in our streets
Motion 2
Residents need clarification of the regulations in regards to camping/campervans and occupants using our streets as a camping zone. (All in favour, none against. Seconder Mrs Vera Ross.)
 
Other traffic matters
Two hour parking limit Francis and Edward Streets. The introduction of two hour parking limit has caused parking problems in surrounding streets that do not have the two hour parking limit.
Suggestion was made if it was possible to have Mr Daniel Joannides, Divisional Manager – Technical Services, to attend the next precinct meeting and present some of the initiatives Waverley Council is planning to introduce in our area to improve traffic flow and parking issues.
 
Cleaning in the area
Wellington street – section of foot path along Benevolent Society wall is in great need of cleaning – tall weeds and rubbish.
 
Tamarama Beach
Signage states no ball games on the beach. Residents have observed that often ball games are being played on the beach which impact on people on the beach.
 
Motion 3
Residents request that no ball games be carried out on the sand at Tamarama beach as per the signage. (All in favour, none against. Seconder Mr Lee Ross.)
 
Previous minutes
Accepted
 
General Business
Residents were inquiring if another survey will be carried out in regards the introduction of two hour parking limit and parking permits.
Bondi Public School in Wellington street – planning to close off the passage way between Moore street and Wellington street which has been used by local resident for over 30 years. (Councillor David Ridyard to follow up)
 
Meeting Closed
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